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Report March 2017 

Beloved brethren, 

I pray that as you receive this report, you and yours will be found in the best of 

health.  We at this time are rejoicing in His blessings.  

The month of March was an overall good month despite losing a member. We 

worked hard and did everything we could to spread the gospel of Christ to the lost.  

The brethren here are at peace. 

Our attendance was good this month but especially during our short gospel 

meeting. Everyone has been doing better and our visitors who come are here often.  

This month we had a gospel meeting with brother Javier Serrano from Austin, 

Texas.  He and his family came to be with us for a weekend and brother Serrano 

gave great lessons and helped us a lot during the 3 days he was here.  Before the 

meeting we got together to spread invitations thru out the neighborhood.  While the 

majority of those who came were women with the exception of my brother and 

Jacob who is 11 the rest were women who helped out in a big way.  We ended up 

passing out 500 flyers around the neighborhood as we went 2 by 2 with Jacob as 

my partner.  Jacob really has improved in his technique of inviting people. While 

he is young he is eager to learn and work.  He and I have now begun going door 

knocking every other Saturday to invite people.  He is the only one of our male 

members willing to go when asked.  

This month we lost a member when sister Elizabet Miranda took her membership 

out as she is moving to Mexico.  She has been a member here since the very 

beginning and will be missed.  

We have a sister who is also in her last days here on the earth as her cancer has 

spread and she is almost at her time to go home. Sister Elvira has been here a few 

years and has been a loving part of our congregation and we have done as much as 

we can to help her in these days.  Please keep her in your prayers as she goes 

home.    



This month our women have continued their biweekly get together and bible study.  

They have also used this time to visit sister Elvira in her deathbed.  We are greatly 

encouraged by this work and how close and productive our sisters are becoming.   

On a personal level, the issues with my medications continue and I am struggling 

to get all of them taken care of one way or another.   My circulation in my legs is 

still a problem and more testing is need to see what the problem is. Please continue 

praying for me but also for Teresa as she is also having health issues again and 

seeing her doctor.  Please continue praying for us.  We continue to work as hard as 

we can despite these minor issues for God has been good to us.    

Please remember us in your prayers.   

Brethren, thank you so much for all that you do for us.   May our Lord prosper you 

with His wisdom and His word and may you always have the necessities of life.  

In His Name, 

Antonio Montanez  

 

 

 


